Notice to all residents of Keystone Bluffs

From Keystone Bluffs HOA Board

To come together as a community, we are introducing two new methods to connect. These methods of communication are to help our residents stay informed about the following:

- Neighborhood events (block parties, yard sales, other events)
- Recommending contractors from experience (lawn services, painters, etc.)
- Alerts when a suspicious vehicle or person is seen in our neighborhood and/or alerts to criminal activity.
- Notes from the monthly HOA meeting
- Lost/Found pet alerts

For your convenience, there are two ways to share and receive information:

- 1) **Email**: An email account has been set up for the point of contact. To sign up for email alerts, please send an email to Shannon Cheney (HOA Board member) at **keystoneconnect394@gmail.com**. Every resident's email will be kept private when email notifications are sent out. Also, any information you send to this email will be passed along to your fellow neighbors when applicable.
- 2) **Facebook** (FB): A private FB group has been set up for all residents of Keystone Bluffs. Because this is a private group, to read or create your posts on our page you'll need to be invited to the page. On Facebook do a search on *Shannon Cheney KB Board Member* and when you click on the page hit add friend. Once you have sent the friend request, you will be added to the FB private group **Keystone Connect**. Even though Shannon's name is on this page, it is not her personal Facebook page. Please note that unlike email, once you have joined the FB page anyone and everyone in that group will be able to see what you post on our page. Your personal Facebook page is still managed by your personal privacy settings.

We believe everyone in our Keystone Bluffs Community will benefit from the information that will be provided. Please sign up today and choose to be more involved in this great community.

